
elected to the National Assembly of Ruanda in the elections 
of August, 1961 we were satisfied that the objectives of our 
mission had been fulfilled*

Our task has been greatly facilitated by the understanding 
of the Administering Authority. I would like here to personally 
thank the Belgian Government for its frank and loyal cooperation 
and for the hospitality extended to us in Brussels as well as 
in the territory. I would also wish to stress how much we owe 
to discussions which we had with the United Nations Commission 
for Ruanda-Urundi in the discharge of our mandate. Finally, I 
would like to pay hommage to the people of Ruanda-Urundi who 
understood that our presence in the territory had as its aim 
the creation of a groundwork for the eventual establishment 
of political institutions which would lead the country to 
independence in an atmosphere of peace and harmony.


